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AESC MEETING MINUTES
1 Feb 2012
CALL TO ORDER at 1135 in the home of Lynda Flowers. 

ATTENDEES:  Kathy Moakler, Kathleen Whittle, Mary Pratt, Roz Riley, Holly Scherer, Mollie O’Neill, Jackie Caldwell, Lynda Flowers, Sarah Pearce, Kathy Candido, Ginni Guiton, Priscilla Noah, Gene Villiva, Isabel Stevens, Bobby Buxbaum.


MINUTES APPROVAL:  
Minutes were received electronically for most board members with postal mailing to those who specifically requested.  No corrections were needed.  Motion was made by Kathleen Whittle to accept the minutes as written, with a motion second by Mary Pratt.  Motion carried.

PRESIDENT: Kathy Moakler
· Thanks to Lynda for hosting the meeting

· Betty Swygert and Bobby Buxbaum celebrate birthdays this month.

· Don Swygert sent out an updated email about Betty, who is home now.

HONORARY ADVISORS: 

· CSM Spouse (Bobby Buxbaum) 
· Castle Ball was this past weekend where the Engineer NCO of the Year is announced and receives several gifts (savings bonds, gift certificates, etc).  

· Bobby gifted an AESC membership to his spouse, Shannon Hendrickson from the 249th EN BN.

· Bobby also gifted an AESC Membership to Towanda Agee, the spouse of the 249th CSM.

· Gene Villiva moved that the AESC gift the membership and not Bobby (although Bobby mentioned she was happy to do it). Kathy Candido seconded the motion. The motion carried. 

· There was concern from Holly (treasurer) where the funds would come from--- the President’s budget line, Membership budget line.  Kathy M. will research from where the funding should come.

· Discussion then progressed to the opportunity to make this an annual gesture of the club.  

· The potential to recognize the spouse of the Engineer NCO of the Year and to publicize the AESC was noted.  

· Kathy M. will write up guidelines for the club to include who to contact for the presentation, what is presented (gift bag, ornament, etc.), and the designated source of funding.

VICE-PRESIDENT: Mary Pratt, Kathleen Whittle

· The Annual Wine Tasting (3 March, 1600-1900) is on track at the Leketas home, near Annapolis.  Please make a concerted effort to publicize this to members and guests to encourage a good response.

· The VPs will coordinate an email to be sent out by the end of the week.  The RSVP information will be important.

· Because of the nature of the program and the travel distance involved, they will offer transportation assistance (“carpooling” with other members). 

· They will also coordinate a block of rooms, with an AESC special rate at a local hotel (possibly the Annapolis Marriott). Those interested in a hotel room in Annapolis will be responsible for contacting the hotel and supplying reservation and financial information to secure the room.  AESC will NOT coordinate rooms and credit care information. 

· The invitation will be in The Engineer Blast.

· A professional photographer will be available to take photos of couples in their cocktail attire.

· Other programs and opportunities for the spring:

· 15 February, Wednesday – Tour of the Kennedy Center at 1100. Lunch afterward.

· 11 April, Wednesday - The Knollwood Bake Sale.  Coordinator is Priscilla Noah.

· 27 April, Friday - the D.C. Design House (4951 Rockwood Parkway, NW, in Spring Valley, Washington, D.C.), admission cost is $20 at the door.  It is a benefit for the Children’s National Medical Center.   No RSVPs will be taken.  Group will meet at the house at 1100.

· The VPs’ AAR will suggest arranging quarterly events (Cocktail Party, Wine Tasting, AEMS Brunch) but not scheduling monthly programs with advance ticket buying, or RSVPs, etc.  

· Participation in this year’s programs has been very minimal in proportion to the amount of planning, coordination, and preparation.

· Monthly offerings should be lower scaled events (announce the opportunity, place, time, cost, and whomever shows up...enjoy the fellowship and program).

· The local membership will be notified by email and the program will be posted in the CastleGram the month or two prior to the offering. For those who receive the emails and reminders, there will be an option to “unsubscribe” from the mailing.  Kathy M. to follow-up on this.

· This strategy still falls within the confines/standards of the AESC Constitution, which requires monthly offerings unless determined by the Board.

· Jackie Caldwell recounted similar problem at Ft. Hamilton, NY, another large metropolitan area. The Ft. Hamilton Spouses club did a similar plan, finding that over time greater attendance was noted. Required email reminders.

· Gene Villiva volunteered to develop an outdoor event this spring/end of the year, for couples (which could also include family). He suggested Frisbee Golf (also called Disk Golf; at Burke Lake- FREE). It would be set up for groups of four.  It would not be a fundraiser event, just fellowship and fun for the group.

· Scholarship Brunch - working on the date.  Will coordinate with the Fairfax for a couple of options and then let USACE HQs know so that it can be put on the Chief’s calendar.

SECRETARY: Roz Riley 
· Minutes were sent to the Board electronically on 27 January 2012.

· Archive work is at a standstill over the holidays.  Hopes to resume efforts in spring.

· Will send email to previous board members requesting their AARs from 2010-2011.  There were only two board members who submitted AARs for their board year.

TREASURER: Holly Scherer

· Draft Report: Statements are available on January 31. 
· $25 Membership check was returned. BBT charged a $12 service fee, 1/23/12. Spoke with bank representative and the $12 service fee was removed 1/27/12.  Will contact member and inform about returned check. 
· Income       $3,647.22

· Expenses     $7,329.75

· Ending balance as of 28 January 2012         $12,254.43

· I will send you a copy of the final spreadsheet and report on the evening of Jan. 31st, once the bank interest is posted.
· Money in payPal: About $100; she will determine the disposition of those funds once she has more detailed information.
· Gene Villiva made a motion to accept the Treasurer’s report. Second was made by Priscilla Noah.  Motion carried.  Report approved and to be filed with minutes. 
AEMA CHAIRMAN: Laura Putnam

(not present - starting a new job and will resume attending the meetings in March and as her work schedule allows)

· Full Report attached with minutes for filing.

· Assets in all accounts as of 29 Jan 2012:  $82,131.17, with total available funds: $13,131.17

· AEMA

· Total AEMA: $44,542.41

· Available for AEMA scholarship:  $9,542.41

· Available Cash: $5352.13

· GKM

· Total GKM: $37,588.76

· Available for scholarships: $3588.76

· Will plan to bring refreshments for next month’s meeting. Please let her know who is also on the schedule so she can coordinate. Thank you.



SCHOLARSHIP CHAIRMAN: Nancy Temple (not present, verbal 


report given to secretary.

· To date, one scholarship application has been received.
PARLIAMENTARIAN: Molly O’Neill

No report.  No need for Constitution/Bylaws revision at this time.

MEMBERSHIP: Jackie Caldwell

· Membership to date: 134 

· There are 8 new members in January, with three of them SES spouses.

· There will be 12 new members to welcome in the CastleGram

· She will notify the following:  Anna Marie Cox (to set up member access to the website; Elsie (to get information prepared for the CastleGram; and to Kara (to develop the email address to start receiving the CastleGram and be entered into the local membership data base).

HOSPITALITY: Lynda Flowers

· Next meeting is 7 March.

· Hostess on the schedule is Nancy Temple, but there is a calendar conflict for April hostess – Kathleen Whittle.  Kathleen will contact Nancy to see if the hostess responsibility can be switched. 

· Refreshments for March to be provided by Laura Putnam and Jackie Caldwell.

· Future hostesses:  April- Nancy Temple, May- Pat O’Neil, June - Bette Meuleners or Qtrs 7.

· Refreshments:  April-??, May- Joyce Rebh and Betty Swygert, June – Outgoing Board.
NEWSLETTER: Elsie Mersereau (not present)

· Deadline for submission: Wednesday, 22 February

· Please submit any new member information and corrections since publication of the Red Book and it will be included in the March issue.
WEBMASTER: Anna Marie Cox (not present)

Report via email

· “I am here in DC right now, but am going back to Texas on Tuesday so I will miss the board meeting.

· Please remind the board that if they want info or pictures on the website, they need to send it to me. I won’t be pulling info or photos from the Castle Gram or any other source.

· I have the photos from the gnocchi cook-off, but I noticed some photos in the CastleGram that might be useful on the web.  

· I also don’t have much in the way of details about the upcoming programs on the web.  I have received some emails from members asking me for details about future programs so they could plan.”
RESERVATIONS: Pat O’Neill (not present), Sarah Pearce

· Pat O’Neill: 


“Vacationing at the Greenbrier.  Wishing all a big HELLO with no report.”

· Sarah Pearce:


Trying to coordinate with Pat O. for scholarship brunch.  


May need to have someone fill in at Brunch as both Reservations persons may be out of town.

· Will make the deadline for the RSVPs for the Board Meeting E-vite the Monday before the meeting. 

· Please respond to E-vite.  

· Sarah will try to send the initial e-vite and then send out reminder e-vite.

CIRCULATION: Kara Anderson (not present)

· CastleGram sent electronically and 13 copies mailed.
WAYS AND MEANS: Kathy Candido (with Isabel Stevens)

· Castle Boutique has been closed during the vacation of Kathy Candido.

· AESC Ways and Means Report for December2011/January 2012:

· TOTAL INCOME:  




$5424.00


Sales:




$ 775.00



December Corps Sales
$2438.00

January Corps Sales
$2211.00

· TOTAL EXPENSES:



$7083.00



AEA



$1516.00



Artel (eggs)


$1490.00



EugenioLLC (medallion)
$3321.00



Scherer (54 signed books) $  756.00

· On Thursday and Friday additional items were sold by Bobby Buxbaum (items stored at HQs).

· A huge THANK YOU to Isabel, Elsie, Bobby, Jackie, and Gene for setting up and selling during the absence of Kathy C.  The group was amazing, per Isabel.

· Castle Boutique will set up at AEMA Brunch for sales.

· Sales at HQs are usually Sep, Dec, Jan.  There are nine Castle Boutique sales set ups during the year (HECSA Kingman Building and Corps, Cocktail Party, AEMA Brunch, and HQs).

· April is the earliest for the next set up.  They could be prepared for sales in May and June also.

· Potential sales site: 249th Org day, FRG… Bobby will contact Glenda about sales potential at 249th. Gene and Holly (vendors) both volunteered to be present if their calendars are clear.

· Military Spouse week might also be a potential time for sales opportunity.

WELFARE:  Donna Leketa (not present)

No report.
PUBLICITY: Ginni Guiton 
· As historian, is compiling information in scrapbook. 

· Gene passed on disk of photos from the Castle Ball 2012.
KNOLLWOOD LIAISON: Betty Swygert (not present)

UPDATE from Don Swygert:

Kathy and All:

Betty has been home since December 26. She still has quite a bit of pain in

her left knee; however, it may not be directly associated with her broken leg.

She had a visit with her surgeon on Friday, January 27; and, after looking at

her X-rays, he said that her break had healed nicely and that it was simply

arthritis that was causing the pain (on the opposite side of her leg from the

broken fibula).

Betty is getting around slowly with a cane or a walker, depending on the

circumstances of each occasion. She probably will not attempt to attend the

February meeting.

Your kind and caring support has certainly kept Betty's spirits up!

We hope for a rapid and full recovery of Priscilla, Nancy, and Lynda, and any

other "walking wounded" we may have!

Don Swygert 

FAIRFAX LIAISON:  Joyce Rebh (not present)

No report.
KNOLLWOOD BAKE SALE: Priscilla Noah
· Bake sale scheduled for 11 April.

· Remember that the residents enjoy savory and sweet items.  They missed having Lemon Bars available last year.
NOMINATIONS: Bette Meuleners (not present) 

Report sent via email.

· I placed a message in the February Castle Gram about the upcoming Nominations process.  It was as follows:

Once again, it's that time....to start filling the slate for AESC's board for the next year.  In the next few weeks I'll be checking with the current board to find out who will be able to continue serving in their positions for the year 2012-2013?  After this, I'll contact the entire membership, more than likely by email, to see who might be interested in joining the board?  Please seriously consider taking a position on the board--it's very rewarding. You'll meet Engineer spouses that you might not have had a chance to know otherwise, take part in many activities that are fun and interesting and worthwhile, including helping to raise funds to support our scholarship awards to Engineer children. 

· If you think you might be interested in serving on the board, please contact me! Bette Meuleners, AESC Nominations Chairperson 2011-2012, bmeuleners@gmail.com, 571-235-3566.
· Thanks! 
AD HOC VOLUNTEER: Gene Villiva

· See comment under Vice President report.
· Mother’s Day Margarita Party – 5 May

OLD BUSINESS: 


ONGOING: 


COMPLETED:

NEW BUSINESS:  

· From Kathy Moakler: What is the definition of a “Corps sanctioned event”?


This question is from Board members who are employed by the Corps and 
would like to attend board meetings and program offerings without taking 
annual leave or billable hours off.

· Army Regulation 210-1 applies to those private organizations, of which AESC qualifies.  AESC is not sponsored by any military office or organization. As a private organization, AESC falls within IRS code for 501(c)(7) and AEMA as a 501(c)(3).

· After group discussion, it was decided that AESC would not appeal to Corps HQs for “Corps sanctioned event”.  It was suggested that individuals employed by the Corps should discuss the matter with immediate supervisor and present a copy of the AESC constitution if needed. 

· The impending visit to Oakalona post-restoration work was addressed. No firm plans as yet.  Possibility of a coordinated picnic lunch was presented.  It was thought that Bette Meuleners would be coordinating this effort.

DATES TO REMEMBER:

· 15 February, Wednesday – Tour of Kennedy Center, meet at 1100

· 22 February, Wednesday – CastleGram submission deadline

· 3 March, Saturday -Wine Tasting Event 1600-1900


Tony and Donna Leketa’s

· 7 March, Wednesday – Monthly Board Meeting

· 17 March, Saturday – Candido’s St. Patrick’s Day Party

· 11 April, Wednesday- Knollwood Bake Sale

· 17-21 April  – ENFORCE

· 27 April, Friday – D.C. Design House, meet there at 1100

· 5 May, Saturday – Gene V’s Cinco de Mayo/Mother’s Day Margaritas Celebration

· AEMA Brunch – TBD

· LTC Whittle’s “Women and War” lecture (TBD)

· Welcome for New Chief’s Spouse - TBD
ADJOURNMENT:

Kathleen Whittle made motion that meeting could be adjourned. 

Second was by Sara Pearce.  No opposition.

Meeting adjourned at 1252.
NEXT MEETING:    
Date: 7 March 2012, Wednesday



Hostess:  Kathleen Whittle







Refreshments: Laura Putnam, Jackie Caldwell
Respectfully submitted,

Roslyn Riley
AESC Secretary 2011-2012

